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Thank-you so much to all of the volunteers that have come out to help at PAC events and with 

the various tasks that the Executive is in charge of accomplishing. A special thanks to Nadine 

Cullum (Logan's Mom - Whoop Whoop), who is always eager to help and who dedicates her 

time willingly. Also to Courtney Hertz (Chanelle & Denman's Mom - Ra Ra!) who has 

dedicated years of gracious energy to the PAC.  They will no longer be parents at Riverdale in 

the coming year and we want them to know how valued they have been.   

Thanks to the teachers and staff for putting on such a great appreciation tea for all of the other 

volunteers whom without, our children would not experience as many opportunities. 

 We are still looking for a few more volunteers to help on concession, with hot 

lunch and with freezie distribution on SPORTS DAY - FRI the 17th. Please E-mail PAC 

(riverdale.pac@hotmail.com) or call or text Corinne Moody at 778-888-0752 if you are available 

for any shifts as follows: 

Sports Day Concession - Opens at 8:30 for morning Coffee & Donuts 

8:15 - 11:15 (FILLED) 

11:15 - 1:00 (concession lunch rush/hot lunch distribution) - (need another volunteer) 

1:00 -3:00/3:30 (concession clean-up/closing time) (need 2 more volunteers) 

or 

1:45 - 2:15 (freezie distribution) (need 2 more volunteers) 

• A menu of concession items should be attached with this update and/or on the website 

 

Popcorn Day on Wed the 22nd afterschool outside the PAC Room Doors - $1.00 each bag 

Volunteers needed from 11:00 - 1:00 (set-up - popping corn) 

1:00-3:00PM (prepping sales area and taking cash) 

Come for the year end assembly and then stay for popcorn day! Wahoo! 

  



Also...an Important PAC Update has also been attached with this update and I'd 

like to encourage parents to read it. It details some of the important reasons people should come 

out to the First PAC meeting of the new school year on Wed Sept 21st at 6:00PM 

If you have skills to offer and could dedicate some time to be on the Executive Committee 
please consider standing for a position.  We have amazing volunteers that dedicate their 
time to helping the Executive accomplish their goals! Please read all attachments! 

Thank-you Very Much and have a wonderful summer, 

Riverdale PAC 

 

              

 

 

 

 


